Community Bulletin ERVIS BAY TERRITORY

 Number:
 2025/22
 Date:
 24 September 2025

 Relevant:
 Jervis Bay Territory residents

 Topic:
 Cancellation of Practical Driving Tests

Update on Practical Driving Assessments

The department regrets to advise the scheduled Practical Driving Assessments (P-Plate tests) for the October school holidays have been cancelled.

The tests were previously scheduled for Wednesday 1 October and Thursday, 2 October but unfortunately, due to staff shortages, the assessments need to be postponed until a later date.

We understand this may cause inconvenience to the community and appreciate your understanding. The department will provide an update as soon as further information regarding rescheduling becomes available.

The Pre-Learner Licence Road Ready Course scheduled for 8 October will still be going ahead. The course will be held from 10am-3pm at the Jervis Bay Territory Office located at 50 Village Road, Jervis Bay.

For further information, please contact the JBT Office on 02 6136 9000.

The Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development, Communications, Sport and the Arts